
 
 

 
 
       August 6, 2015 
 
 
Ms. Kathleen Forrest, Historian 
Office of Historic Preservation 
1725 23rd Street, Suite 100 
Sacramento, CA  95816 
 
SUBJECT: SECTION 106 CONSULTATION FOR LICENSE NO.:  DPR-7, HUMBOLDT BAY 

POWER PLANT UNIT 3 LICENSE TERMINATION PLAN  
(DOCKET NO.:  50-133) 

 
Dear Ms. Forrest: 
 
In response to your e-mail dated March 16, 2015, which responded to the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) Section 106 consultation letter of February 18, 2015, the 
following items are enclosed: 
 

• Maps of the area of potential effect (direct and indirect); 
• Cultural Resources Study for the Pacific Gas & Electric Company’s (PG&E) Humboldt 

Bay Power Plant (HBPP), Independent Spent Fuel Storage Installation (ISFSI) Licensing 
Project, PAR Environmental Services, Inc., 2003; 

• Cultural Resources Inventory and Evaluation, HBPP Decommissioning Canal 
Remediation Project, PG&E 2013; 

• Cultural Resources Monitoring Report and Recommendations, HBPP Decommissioning, 
Humboldt County, CA. DZC Consulting 2013; and 

• Pertinent correspondence between the NRC; and the California Office of Historic 
Preservation (CA OHP). 
 

o Letter from Mr. Scott C. Flanders to Mr. Milford “Wayne” Donaldson, dated 
September 29, 2005, and 

o Letter from Mr. Donaldson to Mr. Flanders, dated October 25, 2005. 
 
The two letters identified above, between the NRC and the CA OHP, are in reference to the 
HBPP Unit 3 ISFSI.  Upon recent inquiry, it was determined that PG&E had misinterpreted the 
CA OHP October 25, 2005 letter to be a concurrence of eligibility for the HBPP Unit 3 facility, 
when in fact, there was no such concurrence.  In this regard, we are aware of no 
correspondence from CA OHP that concurs in any eligibility determination for HBPP Unit 3.  The 
statement in our letter dated February 18, 2015, which noted the CA OHP’s concurrence on  
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eligibility, was derived from a statement in the Historic American Engineering Report (HAER) 
developed by PG&E for the HBPP Unit 3 facility, HAER No.:  CA-2293.1 
 
If you have any questions or comments, please contact Mr. Alan Bjornsen by telephone at  
301-415-6954, or via email at:  Alan.Bjornsen@nrc.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/RA/ 
 
Marissa G. Bailey, Director 
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards  
  and Environmental Review 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
  and Safeguards 
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Enclosures: 
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(direct and indirect) 
2. Cultural Resources Study for the  

PG&E HBPP, ISFSI Licensing  
Project, PAR Environmental Services,  
Inc., 2003 

3. Cultural Resources Inventory and  
Evaluation, HBPP Decommissioning  
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4. Cultural Resources Monitoring Report  
and Recommendations, HBPP  
Decommissioning, Humboldt  
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5. Pertinent correspondence between the  
NRC and the CA OHP 
  

cc:  S. Cimino, PG&E w/o Enc. 
       W. Barley, PG&E w/o Enc.

                                                 
1 HAER No. CA-2293 is available at http://www.loc.gov/pictures/collection/hh/item/ca3878/. 
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